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Course Title 法律翻譯(二):中譯英 授課教師 
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學年度
Academic
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93 學期
Semester 2

課程大綱

教學目標:

This course in legal translation aims to develop practical competence in 
translating legal documents (such as laws and regulations, contracts, court 
judgments, and patent claims), as well as a familiarity with basic concepts 
of law and legal practice.  

課程範圍:

Scope of the course: resources for legal translators; how to read a law; 
standardization of English legal terminology in Taiwan; legal writing style; 
introduction to legal practice areas and related legal documents. 

授課方式:

This course is taught as a workshop. Students are asked to translate short 
texts representative of the kinds a legal translator (e.g. a staff translator 
at a law firm) is likely to encounter on the job. When possible, legal 
professionals are also invited to give presentations in which they introduce 
basic terminology and concepts in their areas of specialization. These 
presentations are aimed at providing background legal knowledge useful to 
legal translators. 

課程進度及綱要:

This course is currently being taught primarily by Paul Cox, the head of 
translations at Winkler Partners Attorneys at Law. The first semester is 
devoted to acquiring basic skills and concepts of legal translation. The 
second semester focuses on applying these skills in translating legal 
documents encountered in various legal practice areas. We will try to touch 
on at least the following areas: civil law, criminal law, administrative law, 
patent and trademark practice, competition law, judicial procedure.  

參考書籍:

Numerous handouts are given in the course. The following are reference books 
recommended for legal translators (all optional).   

Major Laws of the Republic of China on Taiwan (Tainan, Magnificent Publishing 
Co., 1991) 

Blacks Law Dictionary, Bryan Garner Ed. (Minnesota, West Group, 1999) 

Dictionary of Modern Legal Usage, Bryan Garner Ed. (New York, Oxford 
University Press, 1995)

Manual of Style (U.S. Government Printing Office, 1986)

University of Chicago Manual of Legal Citation (Lawyers Co-operative 
Publishing Company, 1989)

Uniform System of Citation (Harvard Law Review, 1981)

法律英文文書製作, 長谷川俊明著, 郭建譯 (五南圖書出版社, 1999)

Drafting Legal Documents, Barbara Child (West Publishing, 1992)

評分方式:

Student grades are based 50 percent on the final exam (consisting mainly of 
translating one or more passages chosen to test specific legal translation 
skills taught in the class) and 50 percent on attendance, homework, and 
participation. 


